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Ohio EPA

7th Floor DAPC conference room

Attendees: 
Co-Chairs – Jim Braun (Cleveland), TBA 



Minutes – Jenny Avellana (CO)

 - John Paulian, Andrew Hall, Erica Engel-Ishida, Cheryl Suttman, Alan Lloyd (CO), Drew Bergman (CO- Legal), Todd Scarborough, John McGreevy (CDO), Duane LaClair, Sean Vadas (Akron), Misty Koletich, Megan Talcott (NEDO), Terri Dzienis (Canton), Marco Deshales (SEDO), Chris Clinefelter (RAPCA), Anne Chamberlin (Portsmouth), Peter Park (Toledo), Paul Tedtman (HAMCO)
1. 
Enforcement issues – John Paulian
The Director's office is updating the Compliance Through Enforcement Policy.  We expect to see a draft by March, with official revisions out by April.  No other issues on compliance side.

As far as the transition from CETA to Stars2, this should be done by the end of the first quarter.  

Statistics on enforcement - Tom Kalman is working on putting together statistics for P&E meeting updates.

2. New Source Review – Mike Hopkins
Andrew gave a presentation titled Operating Permit Backlog Reduction Program Update that Mike Hopkins put together as an update for the director.  The presentation gives the key points of the Backlog Reduction Program, including the numbers of Title Vs and non-Title Vs issued for all of 2010 plus 2011 to date.  The numbers show that we have doubled production since 2010.  Our commitment to have no backlog ends on July 1, 2014.  This means we need to do about 48 Title Vs and 496 non-Title Vs every 6 months.  The Title V backlog consists of Title V permits that are over 540 days old and the non-title V backlog includes permits over 180 days old.  Mike will send this update out to the field offices every 6 months.  For the non-Title V backlog, the first round of volunteers continues to work on the 7 categories of operating permits.  The second round of volunteers was chosen in October 2011 and they will be working on 4 new categories – storage tanks, electroplaters, degreasers and incinerators/crematoriums.  

The presentation also shows the list of current GPs and GPs currently under development.  We need to increase the number of GPs. 
Oil Analysis for Sulfur Content Documentation –Anthony Ruggiero of Mar-Zane sent an email (attached to the P&E agenda) inquiring about the difference in language in some of his permits; some ask for documentation for a sulfur content demonstration, while others ask for analysis of the sulfur content.  There was a discussion on what is an acceptable demonstration that the sulfur content is low enough to show compliance.  The T&C Library requires analysis, and Chapter 18 requires analysis per ASTM methods.  The library should reflect what is in Chapter 18 rules.  However, in 2014 these rules will be out of date.  15 ppm sulfur will be the only non-road fuel available.  The discussion did not result in an agreement on an acceptable demonstration of compliance.  John McGreevy was planning to talk to Mike before responding to the email.  
PTE Guidance update- Adam Ward included this note on the P&E agenda: 

It has been through legal review, Mike has completed his final review and sent it back to me.  I’ll be making final corrections then was hoping to send it out for a 30-day internal comment period.  Following this last round of internal comments, it can be posted for external comments (tentative plan).  Adam was planning on sending it out to the P&E group within the next 2 weeks and was hoping for a 30-day turnaround.

John McGreevy had an additional topic he wanted to share.  CDO has been getting complaints about bees’ wings on grain dryers.  They respond to these complaints citing an air pollution nuisance, since the bees wings are not respirable, and thus not particulate matter.  How do other folks approach these emissions from grain dryers?  He wants representatives from DO/laas dealing with this issue to send information to him and he will post on answer place depending on how much feedback he receives.  It was suggested to talk to Tom Kalman to see if we already have a policy on bees’ wings.  
We issued quite a few permits in the month of August: 39 Title V actions, 11 final Title V permits and 53 installation permits.  Our workload for installation permits is down to 165 permits.  157 final PTIOs were issued in August.  

As far as the title V workload, we are well on track to meet the end of year goals.  A question was asked about whether we could get US EPA to waive the 45-day comment period if we want to have less Title Vs pending final issuance at the end of the year.  Andrew said that we have to submit a request to have them waive the comment period.  Can we get an agreement from US EPA that if they have finished reviewing the permit well before the end of the comment period, to let us know so that we can go ahead and issue the permit and not have to wait the full 45 days?  Andrew said he will bring it up in their next meeting with US EPA.  
3.
STARS2 and permit issuance update – Erica Engel-Ishida 


Chapter 31 Mods Do Not Terminate (see email attached to agenda) – Erica stated that there is a problem in the way that we are now doing Chapter 31 mods if a company does not go forward with the installation approved by the mod.  If the company does not begin a course of installation within 18 months, the permit terminates, leaving no effective permit for the company, since when the Chapter 31 mod is issued, it supersedes all previous permits.  Erica asked for suggestions on how to deal with this problem.  Andrew Hall suggested that this should be a rare case, as companies typically will move forward with beginning a course of installation.  Therefore, in the rare case that they do not, continue to issue extensions and tell the company that if they do not move forward with the installation that we will have to re-issue the old permit.  Erica will set up a meeting with Drew and Mike to discuss further. 
4.
New Rules and SIP Update – Paul Braun

SIP Items since last P&E Meeting:
Cincinnati redesignation was published direct final in the federal register on October 19, 2011.  If U.S. EPA gets no adverse comments, the redesignation will go final on November 18.  We were not expecting any comments.

Paul sends out the monthly SIP tracker email about every two months.

Rule Update

Several chapters-worth of rules were adopted final.  Most were just fixed typos and formatting due to 5-year review.  Chapter 103- Acid Rain Permits – effective on November 10.  Chapter 100 – TRI- effective on November 4.

Two rule packages should be proposed by the end of the month – Chapter 19, Open Burning and Chapter 20, Asbestos.  
NOX RACT update – U.S. EPA was willing to approve but we asked to delay to review for possible impacts from U.S. EPA’s decision not to change the ozone standard.  These could be federally approved by the first of the year at the earliest.     

5.
Terms and Conditions -   Cheryl Suttman
Cheryl was not able to attend the meeting but she sent the following update: 
Until the Misc. Metal Coating GP is repaired for the Chapter 17-11(C) change, I have added the changes I have proposed in a section of the Library, under “Category” and between Printing and Coating and Printing lines.  Please send me any comments.  I am waiting on comments from Sarah Harter and Rick Carleski before I will feel good about giving it to Mike Hopkins for review, as a new draft GP.

I have added a 4th level to the Library:  Universal Term Changes, to cover changes that cannot be made quickly, e.g. the revision to the PER (reporting) term would take forever to fix in everything.

Part 63 GACT term:  the “Ohio does not regulate GACT” term  (term submitted by Christine McPhee)

Equipment Leaks, Part 60 Subpart KKK and VV

Boiler MACT, Parameter monitoring, reporting, testing, Part 63, Subpart DDDDD; I think DDDDD will be changing its limit tables; I doubt the parameter monitoring freq., etc. will change.  The limits are drafted in this template to read:  “Emissions from the boiler or process heater shall not exceed the final emissions limits established in the NESHAP”.  There is also a PBR version available that has been up for some time.  When it goes final I will split them out into fuel, size, parameter monitored, emissions averaging, etc.

Under the Compliance Methods Testing section I had added a term for a source permitted at its potential 8760 (term submitted by Amy ORiely).

I have gotten comments from another NG facility who tells me that it might take much longer than 15 days to complete a NG well (Chesapeake suggested worst case would be ~15 to maybe 20 days).
Also it was mentioned that the PER term in the library has been updated.  There is now a requirement that synthetic minor facilities have to submit permitting- related documents through Air Services.  There is nothing in the rules that requires all facilities to submit all documents through Air Services but we would prefer that.  Comments on draft actions – can this be submitted through Air Services?  Erica will look into this and send a request through Mantis.
6. Engineering  Guide update-  

No updates at this time.
7. General Permits – 

Draft Model GP issued for Digesters and Oil and Gas Well Site Production.  
8. Training – 
The Annual Air Program Workshop is scheduled for December 6th at the Riffe.  There is a NETI training on the RICE MACT on December 7.
9. New Items – None
P&E Minutes are available in Answer Place Topic ID 2140. 
-----------Next  meeting is Tuesday, January 10.
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